From: Sharla Arledge on behalf of Comments

To: Kourtney Romine; Mick Thomas
Subject: FW: Comment Submitted
Date: Monday, August 03, 2020 02:21:59 PM

From: Department of Lands <no-reply@idl.idaho.gov>
Sent: Monday, August 03, 2020 2:04 PM

To: Comments <comments@idl.idaho.gov>

Subject: Comment Submitted

From: Linda S Dernoncourt at Dernoncourt@cableone.net
Phone: 208-452-0298

Address: 1303 Cottonwood Drive

City: Fruitland

State: ldaho

Comment:

RE: Snake River Oil and Gas Well #2-14

We are writing this letter to let you know the concerns we have to another well being drilled in
our area. We have not signed any of our mineral rights to any company. We have seen what
can happen to the surrounding property when this is allowed.

1. The loss of property values

2. Contamination of the water table

3. Health problems

These are just a few, also you will be allowing them to drill another well right next to a well
that has already had problems.

Why would you even want to consider allowing these wells right next to the Payette River, the
City of Fruitland water treatment plant and housing tracks.

This State advertises about its natural beauty and wildlife, did you consider the wildlife in the
river, the animal that use the river for their drinking water, the people who fish in the river.

What would happen if there is a problem the owners of the LLC are not Idaho residents how
hard is it going to be to bring any kind of action against them. We have lived in a State that
allowed this and when there was a problem and people died all the company did was file
bankruptcy to stop everyone from getting any kind of judgement.

We moved here for the beauty and wildlife not to be in the middle of an oil field!!!!
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